
RFA Meeting December 4, 2017 
 
Meeting called to order by President O'Neil at 1115 hrs 
 
President announced that there were no passing of any RFA members 
during November. 
Secretary read minutes of November meeting. Minutes approved. 
Joe Healy announced a letter had been sent to RFA members who 
were still delinquent in their dues. 1st V.P Ventura followed up that there 
had been some positive returns but still a number have not become 
current. 
New Members: Robert Wright from T-9 and David Hibben from E-10 
were welcomed into the RFA. 
Treasurers report was read and approved. 
Bob Gilbert reported that Delegate Mathias (Eastern Shore) is working 
to get language into the 1st responder's tax exception bill to include 
D.C.F.D. personnel. 
Discussion on new form for individual information to be placed into the 
RFA directory. Stefan reported that current form provides all necessary 
information that is wanted in the directory. 

Local 36 president reported that the union has submitted their last best 
offer for their new contract. It's a 5 year contract from 2015 to 2020. 
Hopefully it will be approved by February -March time frame. 
President O'Neil mentioned that health benefit information should have 
been received from the DCRB. Joe also mentioned that By-Laws are 
almost complete.  
Elections were held and the results are: Tom Scherer-President: Bill 
Buckley-2nd V.P.: Jimmy Partridge-Secretary. 
Members at their first RFA meeting; Willie Mansfield, Jimmy Partridge, 
Bob Gilbert. 
 
Meeting adjourned 1210 hrs  Attendance 38 members 
	


